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 The national business community is putting out conflicting messages about it’s concern for the public.





In regards to a proposed increase in the minimum wage, business presents two arguments.  First, they’re concerned about existing minimum wage earners who might be dismissed if business had to pay them more.  Second, they’re concerned that if they do have to pay them more, and don’t reduce staffing, the increased cost will have to be passed on to us consumers.  The conscience of the national business community has become more sensitive since 1993 when they fought giving employees health insurance coverage. 





On the other hand, the oil industry has shown us that business has no problem with charging whatever the traffic will bear.  When they have you over an oil barrel, you don’t have many choices.





Let’s talk about the minimum wage proposal first.  A business with five employees at the present minimum of $4.25 per hour costs the employer $21.25 per business hour.  Five employees at the proposed minimum wage of $5.15 would cost $25.75, an increase of $4.50.  Four employees at the new minimum would cost $20.60 per business hour.  Monetarily, the choice for this business is to pass on $4.50 per business hour to it’s customers or reduce staff by 1/5th.





If a business can reduce staff by 1/5th without hurting profits, it seems the businessman was overstaffed in the first place.  This doesn’t sound like the kind of hard-nosed, bottom line operation that is fighting the increase in minimum wage.  If, on the other hand, the business is run so tightly that a decrease in staff isn’t an option, we don’t have to worry about putting anyone out of work, only increasing prices or cutting costs enough to cover the wage increase.





Say each employee was picking tomatoes.  If they picked only 90 tomatoes per hour (And you’ve seen  TV pictures of field workers working much faster than that.), it would cost us consumers only one cent per tomato. This is less than the difference in price at each of the markets in town on any given day.  Say they were working at a fast food operation. Ten employees, a big operation, would cost the employer $9.00 per hour more.  Think of how much money you’ve seen go through the registers during the three or four minutes you had to wait for your order and realize how little prices would have to go up to cover that $9.00 over a whole hour period.





And the final argument the business make, “I need to keep my costs down to compete.”  Has no one told him that his competition will have to increase their payroll cost also? 





Back to the gas increases. Let’s agree that business has the right to charge what the traffic will bear.  We, the taxpayers, also have the right to insist that our legislators eliminate special tax breaks some businesses get.  For the oil industry the oil depletion allowance could be eliminated.  This allowance gives them a tax deduction for each barrel of domestic oil they pump out of the ground.  





Another deal the overseas oil companies have is that they receive a “foreign tax credit” on a dollar for dollar basis for any “tax” they pay a foreign country.  This isn’t a deduction but a 100 percent credit.  Let’s have our legislators disallow taxes paid to the overseas oil producing countries as counting against the taxes they owe the U.S.  





The public can play hardball if it gets angry enough.





  


